
‘Let us hold fast the confession of 

our hope without wavering, for he 

who promised is faithful. ’   

Hebrews 10:23 

Highlights of the week 

 Walk to School – we have had a fantastic number of pupils joining us for walk to school on Wednesday and 
particularly Friday this week. It would be amazing if even more pupils could join us as the weather is getting 
better.   
 
 Year 6 – I would like to emphasis how hard our year 6 pupils have worked in preparation for their SATS. The 
tests are next week and they are all extremely well prepared and ready! All we want is for them to try their best 
and show us what they can do. Good luck to all of you!  
 
 This week we welcomed two new pupils to school. They have already settled in and are part of our ‘family’. It 
is lovely to see how the other children enjoy looking after new pupils.  



Jubilee Event 

We have sold lots of tickets for our   

Jubilee event on Thursday June 2nd. If 

you haven’t got yours yet, please   

complete the form that was sent home 

or email the office – don't miss out! 

Coffee Morning 

Year 6 parents and pupils will be hosting a Coffee 

Morning on Wednesday 18th May at St. Oswald’s  

Parish Hall, 10-11:30am.  

Entry will be £3 which includes coffee/tea and cake. 

We would love you to come along and invite friends,       

neighbours and family members. There will be some 

games and stalls, hopefully an opportunity to try           

sequence dancing with some of our pupils! 

Lunches 

Please use the following link for 

lunch arrangements— https://

forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL 

Fund-raiser 

On Friday 13th May, we will be holding a                

non-uniform day and bake sale which will raise 

funds for our end of year whole school event at     

St. Oswald’s. Pupils may wear their own choice of 

clothes,  pyjamas or fancy dress if they wish in     

exchange for a donation of £1.  

Year 6 have requested a crazy hair competition so if 

your child would like to enter, please send in an   

extra £1 per child. 

If you are able to send in cakes, bakes or biscuits to 

sell, we would be very grateful! Items for sale will 

be 50p each or 3 for £1. 

Friends of Knott-End Library 

The library has organised some events that they would like to 

share. They have a junior gardening club on Saturday 14th May 

10am to 12pm. Parents need to accompany the children.  

Then there is a Queen’s Jubilee crown-making workshop on       

Monday 30th May 10am-11am. 

Both events are free. 

Dance Showcase 

Your child has brought home important information about the dress rehearsal and show. Please return the 

emergency contact form early next week.  

Online Safety 

This is a subject that is constantly evolving and needs 

regular teaching within the curriculum. We know that 

parents also have concerns about keeping their children 

safe online; I am hoping to organise a parents’             

information session but in the meantime, we will share 

some useful tips each week on our newsletter, to 

heighten awareness and enable you to keep your child 

safe. There is also a section on our website under      

safeguarding where you will find links to useful sites. 

After School Club Special 

Teddy Bears’ Picnic  

Tuesday 24th May 

3:30pm— 6pm just £6  

Book on through ParentPay 

 

https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL
https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL


Summer Term Events 

Monday 9th-Thursday 12th May – SATS week for Year 6 

Friday 13th May – Casual clothes day, crazy hair and bake sale—please send in donations of 
cakes, bakes and biscuits 

Monday 16th May—Year 2 assessments 

Tuesday 17th May—Laura Sandham School of Dance Dress rehearsal 

Wednesday 18th May—Coffee morning at St Oswald’s Parish Hall 10 am  

Thursday 19th May—Sports Day. Parents are invited to join us from 1:15pm at the field 

Friday 20th May—Rocksteady Concert in school (tbc) 

Sunday 22nd May—Dance showcase, Lancaster 

Tuesday 24th May—Teddy Bears’ Picnic—Special After School Club until 6pm 

Thursday 26th May— Jubilee Day, including special Street Party Lunch  

Thursday 26th May—School closes for half term 

Friday 27th May—INSET day—school closed 

Thursday 2nd June—Family Jubilee Event—contact the office to purchase your tickets 

Monday 6th June—School closed (additional Jubilee holiday day) 

Saturday 11th June—St Oswald’s Summer Fair—2pm—4pm   

Tuesday 14th June—Class photographs 

Monday 20th—Wednesday 22nd June—Year 6 Residential trip 

Monday 20th June— Commonwealth Baton relay participation 

Thursday 23rd June—School Public Speaking final  

Wednesday 29th June—Talent Shop 6pm St Oswald’s Parish Hall 

Thursday 7th July—Spirituality Day in school 

Saturday 9th July—Preesall and Knott End Gala—”Episodes in time” - we will walk in the proces-
sion as a school, if your child is available  

Friday 15th July—Whole School Family End of Year Party—St Oswald’s Parish Hall 

Tuesday 19th July—Fun Dog Show—3:45pm at school 

Thursday 21st July—Leavers Service / Awards Ceremony at St Oswald’s Church, 9am 

Thursday 21st July—School closes 1:30pm 

Monday 5th September—School reopens for Autumn Term 


